Mrs. Marganna Stanley and Henderson County Board of Education:

Personnel Report:

Mary Howard, the Head Volleyball Coach resigned last month. The process of hiring a new coach is already underway. I interviewed a couple of applicants last week and hope to finish this week. I hope to have the new hire by March 25th.

Sports Information:

Winter Sports officially ended this weekend with the Lady Colonels advancing to the 2nd Round of the Sweet Sixteen. Prior to the state tournament, our Lady Colonels (28-3) won the District and Regional Championships. Our Colonels (27-4) were named District Champs and were eliminated by Hopkinsville in the semi-final game in the Regional Tournament. Our Colonels and Lady Colonels saw so much success this season and held their # 2 status the entire season. With weather and injuries it was a difficult position to be in during the post season, however, our teams persevered and ended strong. I am sure no other school had a combined 55-7 record! David Simmons and DeAsia Outlaw are in the running for Mr. and Miss Basketball. They will be attending their banquet on Tuesday and winners announced at the Boys State Tournament. Also, Coach Smithhart and Coach Haile were named the KABC Region 2 Coach of the Year.

Swim Team is young with only 4 seniors on the roster. The team continues to improve, resulting in personal best times in the last few meets. The Regional Swim Meet was held February 13th and 14th at Health Park in Owensboro, KY.

The Archery Team is having a very competitive season. The team placed 2nd in the NASP Regional Tournament and finished 10th in the NASP State competition. They will be competing in the KHSAA Regional and State Competitions in April.

Baseball, Softball and Tennis held their try-outs the week of February 16-21. Their seasons began last week. Colonel Baseball did get in a scrimmage against Apollo.

Track has already competed in 2 indoor meets in preparation for their season. The first home meet (Colonel Classic) will be March 21st.

Henderson County High School was awarded the NATA Safe School Award-First Team. We received a banner and certificate for this honor.

Henderson County High School continues to be in compliance with all KHSAA By-Laws.

Respectfully Submitted:

Vívían Tomblín HCHS Athletic Director